
 
NOTICE OF INTENT 

TO ADOPT A MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION 
FLOOD CONTROL CHANNEL TRAIL – DOWNTOWN SEGMENT 

 
 
 
LEAD AGENCY: City of Twentynine Palms 
 6136 Adobe Road 
 Twentynine Palms, CA 92277 
 
CONTACT PERSON: Travis Clark, Community Development Director 
 
PROJECT TITLE:  Flood Control Channel Trail – Downtown Segment  
 
PROJECT LOCATION: The south bank of the Twentynine Palms Flood Control Channel 

between Split Rock Avenue on the west and Adobe Road on the east in 
the City of Twentynine Palms.    

 
PROJECT DESCRIPTION: The City of Twentynine Palms proposes Phase 1 of the regional 
Twentynine Palms Flood Control Channel Trail (Channel Trail) to provide a new non-motorized trail 
along the banks of the channel. This trail segment consists of 2000 linear feet of trail which will 
connect Split Rock Avenue (a Collector Road) on the west to Adobe Road (an Arterial Road) on 
the east within the Downtown area. 
 
FINDINGS / DETERMINATION: The City has reviewed and considered the proposed project and 
has determined that any potentially significant impacts can be mitigated to a less than significant 
level. The City hereby prepares and proposes to adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration for this 
project. 
 
PUBLIC REVIEW PERIOD: A 30-day public review period for the Mitigated Negative Declaration 
will commence on October 27, 2021 and end on November 29, 2021 for interested individuals and 
public agencies to submit written comments on the document. Written comments can be submitted 
to Travis Clark at:  
 

City of Twentynine Palms 
Attn: Travis Clark 
6136 Adobe Road 

Twentynine Palms, CA 92277 
 

760-367-6799 X 1008 
tclark@29palms.org 

 
The Initial Study and Mitigated Negative Declaration are available for public review at the 
Community Development Department at Twentynine Palms City Hall, 6136 Adobe Road 
Twentynine Palms, CA 92277 Monday through Thursday between 7:00 a.m. and 6:00 p.m. or 
available on the City’s Planning Division website at www.ci.twentynine-palms.ca.us.    
 
PUBLIC HEARING: This matter has been set for a public hearing before the Planning 
Commission on December 7, 2021. Please contact Travis Clark at the number shown above to 
confirm the hearing date. 


